
WASHINGTON  ST.  TAXPAYERS  TO
FUND ABORTIONS?
Catholic League president Bill Donohue comments on a taxpayer-
funded abortion bill:

The  state  senate  in  Washington  has  passed  a  bill  forcing
health insurance companies that pay for maternity care to pay
for  abortion  as  well.  There  is  no  “opt-out”  clause  for
religious institutions. The bill would allow the state to tap
Medicaid  funds  to  pay  for  abortions;  contraception  and
sterilization  are  also  covered.  Governor  Jay  Inslee  is
expected to sign it.

The name of the bill speaks volumes: The “Reproductive Parity
Act.” Translated, this means that the proponents of the bill
believe it is unfair to allow taxpayers to pay for a mother to
give birth to her baby while denying funds to a mother who
elects to have her baby killed. Live or die—that is their sick
idea of parity.

Conscience  rights  obviously  have  little  standing  in
Washington, though if the draft were suddenly reintroduced, it
is a sure bet that such rights would quickly be discovered.
The bill will certainly be challenged in the courts and is not
likely to pass muster, not, at least, at the highest level. We
stand with the bishops of Washington, ably led by Seattle
Archbishop Peter Sartain, in opposing this unconstitutional
infringement on religious liberty.

It is a tribute to the nation that Americans are appalled by
mass killings in the schools. It does not speak well that so
many are not equally appalled by mass killings in the womb,
funded, perversely, against the will of millions.
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